Environment

NCC has been advised of the spelling mistake on the finger post that has recently been restored on the Green.

P & J Services will be asked to cut back the wild flower area during their first cut of the year.  

The salt bin needs some attention and will be refelted once the weather has become drier and the wood has dried out. 

New Planning Applications

An application to extend the period of 24 hour working 7 days a week from 2 weeks to 3 weeks associated with the boreholes at the Dairy Centre has been passed. (Ref:16/02104/VAR). 

The Parish Website (www.kingston-on-soar-pc.co.uk)

This is continually being updated and you can access information about the Parish including this Newsletter. 

Future Meetings

Parish Council Meetings commence at 7pm and the next meeting will take place on 7 March in the Coronation Room at the Village Hall.  The date of the next AGM is Tuesday 9 May 2017.

Your Parish Councillors are:

Gill Aldridge
2 Long Row
01509 672944

Stuart Dale
24 Kegworth Road
01509 672703

David Fairbanks The Old Rectory
07718804066



Kingston Fields

Mark Johnson
51 West Leake Lane
0115 983 0316

Neville Smith
The Old Smithy
01509 670898



Station Road 

Your Parish Clerk is:

 Richard Parrey
61 West Leake Lane 
0115 983 0730 
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Community Events and Volunteers

The feedback we have received, following the show at the end of November by Graffiti Classics, has been very encouraging and it was clearly very much enjoyed with comments such as “the best show so far”. We would like to thank Lucy Metcalfe and her team for once again preparing really excellent food and drinks that always provide a very welcome addition to the overall enjoyment of the shows.  We are still waiting to receive information from Village Ventures on the shows that are available during 2017.  In the mean time if you have some ideas of what you would like to see happening in the Village this year we would be pleased to hear from you.  

Parish Council Budget 

A budget of estimated expenditure for 2017-18 was tabled for a total expenditure of £5680. This includes the two separately accounted funds for the Village Hall Car Park and Community Events. This figure includes contingency sums for items such as maintenance, training and wildflowers which amount to £595. The budget was approved unanimously and will enable the precept to be maintained at the same level for the fourth year running of £4100. An application will be submitted to Rushcliffe Borough Council (RBC) for this amount. For comparison the previous year’s budget estimate was the same at £5680 although our current best estimate of actual expenditure by the financial year end is £4205. 

Internal Auditor 

We would like to thank Graham Grocock for offering to take on the role of internal auditor for the Parish Accounts. 

Marquee

We are trying to find a suitable place to store the marquee and trailer.  If you can help with this please let a Parish Councillor or Richard Parrey know, it would be very much appreciated.

Roads, Bridges, Pavements and Gutters

Work is progressing well on the construction of the new bridge on Station Road and the scheduled date for the reopening of the road is 31 March 2017.  The disappointing information we have received is that the resurfacing of Station Road, which was scheduled to take place following the completion of the bridge works, is no longer included in the Nottinghamshire County Council (NCC) budget for 2017.  The surface has broken up very badly in places and the road has become very uneven especially at the bends in the road. The earliest that any restoration or resurfacing work will be undertaken is now 2018. 

The poor condition of pavements that are covered with weeds and leaves, and gutters that are blocked with autumn debris, in parts of the Parish has been reported to NCC so we will wait to see what response we get.

We have also been advised that the work to replace the bridge in Zouch has been put back by one year with a scheduled start date now of May 2018. 

Burglaries

There is a need to be vigilant as there have been burglaries at two premises in Station Road since the start of the New Year.  These both occurred while the residents were away.

Information Board for St Winifred’s Church

As M & B Print have not been able to undertake the printing work we are seeking alternative suppliers. On the delivery of the printing work and the safety glass and other materials for the lectern, Stuart Dale will undertake the manufacture and installation of this. 

Transparency Code

All Parish Councils with an annual turnover of less than £25000 must comply with the Government’s Smaller Authorities’ Transparency Code by 2017-18. The good news is that the Nottinghamshire Association of Local Councils has a fund to help councils comply with the code. Richard Parrey will be attending a briefing session about the code and this will include details of the application process to apply for funding to cover the cost of computer and associated equipment used in undertaking Parish Council business.

Litter Bins

Litter has become an increasing problem particularly in the Village Hall car park. Stuart Matthews has offered to provide the funding for the provision of litter bins and we will be placing an order for these. We will also contact Streetwise to ensure that arrangements can be made for the regular emptying of these.  


